






The suggestion was made to investigate an electric Zamboni as it 
may be easier to purchase a Zamboni than a pick-up truck and 
possibly a shorter wait time. The savings could be significant when 
considering the cost of propane, the infrastructure for the propane 
and the maintenance on the Zamboni. This suggestion will be 
shared with the Fleet Supervisor. 

d) Budget Process

To incorporate a green procurement policy, budget request forms
have been updated to include green alternatives. Council may have
more than one cost to choose from for each budget request, where
applicable.

e) ECDM Plan

The Energy Conservation Demand Management Plan will be
updated this year with additional energy conservation measures.
Energy audits have already been completed on the Marina,
Roselawn, City Hall, Vale Health & Wellness Centre, Library, and the
Operations Centre energy audit will be completed this year. Lighting
retrofit programs have been utilized to switch to LED bulbs.

8. Recommendations for Climate Warming Adaptation Committee and

the Future of EAC

Please see item #10.

9. Multi Municipal Wind Turbine Working Group Correspondence

The committee has reviewed the correspondence from the Multi Municipal

Wind Turbine Working Group that was referred by Council on March 22,

2022.

Two reports were produced and reviewed by an EAC subcommittee

comprised of Katherine Klauck, Harry Wells, Rod Tennyson, Trent Doan,

and George McKibbon. Copies of the reports are attached to the minutes.

Rod Tennyson gave a review of the Overview of Wind Turbine Issues and

spoke to the effect of wind turbine noise on humans.

George McKibbon reviewed the Memorandum to Council on Multi Municipal

Wind Turbine Working Group Correspondence.

Moved by Katherine Klauck

Seconded by Jack Hellinga

That the Overview of Wind Turbine Issues and the Memorandum to Council

on Multi Municipal Wind Turbine Working Group Correspondence -
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